
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Minutes of the January 1, 2012 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Directors
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Bob Mires, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter
Absent:  John Waller
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Bob Grover, Don Jones, Debi Schmitt
The meeting was called to order at 11:48 a. m.

Alan Raul showed the group an old SLO Bytes business card.  All members agreed that having a business card was a good idea and authorized Ralph Sutter to create a mockup for approval.  Most agreed that the card should contain minimal information; links to the SLO Bytes website, the Special Interest Groups (SIGS).  The back of the card should have the website URL in large print for easy viewing.  It might also contain a map.  Sutter will bring a mockup to the February 2012 meeting.
Raul also stressed the importance of creating redundancy in the organization so that more than one person had knowledge of and access to SLO Bytes bank accounts, membership lists, website accounts, contact lists and keys.  All agreed that it was not wise to rely on a single person for critical club operations.  
Bob Mires indicated that his SLO Bytes data base was backed up in multiple places.  He raised the question of whether the group should give local presenters a free SLO Bytes membership in appreciation of their presentations.  After much discussion, the majority view was that any payment for presenters would set a bad precedent.  The officers decided not to award free membership to presenters.
Bob recapped his policy in dealing with members who did not renew in a timely fashion, asking the other members of the Board for guidance.  The group agreed that Mires should send another reminder to those people whose membership has lapsed but who still participate in club activities.

Mires previously approached a friend who is very knowledgeable in social media, encouraging him to make a presentation at the SLO Bytes General Session.  The friend was amenable to the idea so Bob see if his friend can be speak at the February 2012 meeting.
Ralph Sutter distributed 6 copies of a DVD containing a backup of the SLO Bytes website and documentation on its operations.  He asked for and received Board approval to replace the current listserv with a new one managed by Google Groups.  The Board also approved Sutter’s suggestion to create a Google Groups listserv for reviewers of the club’s monthly newsletter, HardCopy.

Earl Kaplan reported on the December 2010 APCUG webinar in which he participated.  The most often-heard observation made during the webinar was the great difficulty most clubs were having in finding presenters.  Members of the SLO Bytes Board agreed that our club is facing similar problems.  We discussed local sources for speakers and the unwillingness of some local businesses to speak before our group.  
The meeting ended at 12:47 p. m.
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